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October 22, 2013








 
The Honorable Robert Menendez 

U.S. Senate 

Washington, DC 20510 
The Honorable Bob Corker 

U.S. Senate 

Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senators Menendez and Corker:

On behalf of the Association of University Centers on Disabilities, I write in support of the United States’ ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. Last year the Senate Foreign Relations Committee held hearings that demonstrated strong bipartisan support for CRPD ratification and favorably reported the treaty out of committee. Unfortunately, the treaty fell five votes short of the super-majority required to pass the full Senate. We urge the Senate Foreign Relations Committee to once again move the treaty forward and allow the U.S. to join the other 138 nations that have ratified this important human rights treaty. 
By ratifying the CRPD, the U.S. has the ability to play a critical role in ensuring that all people with disabilities have access to health care, education, transportation and employment opportunities vital to fully participating in all aspects of life. This strategic action would benefit people with disabilities worldwide, their families and caregivers by contributing to equitable societal inclusion, human rights and economic growth. By ratifying the CRPD, the U.S. will have the opportunity to fully engage with other States Parties who have ratified the treaty to collaborate in the development and implementation of programs and policies to improve the lives of persons living with disabilities across the globe. American businesses, along with the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, also support this treaty for the opportunity it gives the U.S. to set the standard for universal design in accessibility worldwide.
There are an estimated one billion people with disabilities around the world. With improved life-saving measures for infants and mothers, continued violence and armed conflict, increased prevalence of non-communicable chronic diseases, and aging of the global population, the number of people living with disabilities will continue to grow. 
The Americans with Disabilities Act has transformed the lives of many people in the U.S., allowing people with disabilities to pursue inclusive, healthy and productive lives. The ability to work, learn, live and travel for Americans with disabilities should not be confined to the U.S. borders. Let us expand these opportunities by sharing our knowledge and experiences, and signal to the world that the U.S. continues to serve as a leader on these important issues. Now is the time for the U.S. to join the ranks of the other nations who are committed to promoting, protecting and ensuring the rights of people with disabilities at the global level. We urge the Senate’s swift approval for ratification of the CRPD. 
Sincerely,
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Julie Anne Fodor, Ph.D.

President, AUCD
1100 Wayne Avenue 


Suite 1000 


Silver Spring, MD 20910 


t: 301-588-8252 


f: 301-588-2842 www.aucd.org 


Julie Anne Fodor, PhD�President�


Leslie Cohen, JD�President-Elect�


A. Anthony Antosh, EdD


Past-President





Daniel B. Crimmins, PhD�Past-Past President�


Karen Edwards, MD, MPH �Secretary





Olivia Raynor, PhD�Treasurer





Brent Askvig, PhD


Member at Large�


Celia Feinstein, MA


Member at Large





Sandra Friedman, MD�Member at Large�


Bruce Keisling, PhD


Member at Large





Harold Kleinert, EdD�Member at Large�


Shannon Caldwell


Council on Community Advocacy�


Dawn Olson, BS


Council on Community Advocacy


�Amy Hewitt, PhD, MSW


Council for Interdisciplinary �Service 


Kelly Roberts, PhD


Council on Research and Evaluation


Thomas Uno, EdS 


Multicultural Council 


Amy Sharp, PhD�National Community �Education Directors Council��Toby Long, PhD�National Training Directors Council��Andrew J. Imparato�Executive Director�








